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From The Superintendent’s Desk — By Dr. Plas 

 March 2021—Issue 7 

March is here! I love the hope and enthusiasm that March brings when people start getting outside, the days get longer, and the doldrums of win-
ter become a distant memory. In education, March is the month we begin to think about not only finishing the year strong but  preparing to be 
even better next year. With that mind, we wanted to provide an update on the latest happenings with the Lakeview Jr./Sr. High project, elemen-
tary school improvements, and curriculum changes: 

 Lakeview Jr./Sr. High Project 
 

 The final phases of construction will take place starting in early March and finalizing by the time school starts in 2021-22.  
 

 Starting on March 5th, all of the doors on the west side of the building will be closed. They will close the northwest door by the  
current Ag/IT classrooms to begin construction on the new Agriculture Lab. 

 

 The only doors available for entrance/exit will be the front door and a door located by the weight room/cafeteria. We realize this 
will be an inconvenience, but ask for everyone’s understanding as it was necessary to ensure construction is completed on time. 

 

 Gyms/Weight Room/Wrestling Room will all be available throughout the summer for open gyms, camps, etc. 
 

 This summer they will finalize the new activities area/gymnasium, finalize classroom remodels in the older part of the building that 
weren’t completed last summer, remodel the current Ag/IT labs into a state of the art Industrial Technology Lab, and  construct the 
brand new Agriculture Lab/classroom. 

 

 The construction project continues to go well and we are so excited to finalize all construction before the start of next school year. 
We appreciate everyone’s understanding and flexibility over the last year! 

 

 Elementary Buildings 
 

 Remodeling of the 2nd grade room at Platte Center 
 

 Resealing the roof at Platte Center 
 

 Replacing one air conditioning unit at Platte Center 
 

 Curriculum 
 

 Lakeview will be upgrading technology in the district to allow a one-to-one initiative at the start of the 2021-22 school year. More 
information on the one-to-one initiative will be provided at the end of the year and during the summer. This will be a significant instruc-
tional step forward starting next year!  

 

 Potential textbook adoption for Health/PE will be done for the 2021-22 school year. 
 

As you can see, we are continuing our commitment to providing our students with an excellent education and updated facilities. Improvement and 
growth are the most critical aspects of education, and we are committed to that both in the classroom and with LCS facilities! 
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Congratulations to Will Stuthman for being selected as the 

Viking Way JH Student of the Month for January!  Will is 

a well rounded student who takes pride in his academics. 

Will is a hard worker and strives to do his best in all that he 

does! Great job Will!   

Congratulations to Carly Schaad for being selected as the 

Viking Way Student of the Month for January!  Carly 

does an excellent job in her academics!  She is a hard 

worker and a good helper!  Awesome job Carly!  

2020-2021 Yearbooks are on sale March 1! Every student should have a copy of this 
awesome keepsake to archive this year! The yearbook includes all students in grades 
7-12. Students have access to an order form to bring home, or you can get one in the 
office. You can also order directly online at www.yearbookforever.com. Don’t miss out 
and order yours for a discounted price of $50 TODAY! Price goes up to $55 on April 1!  

http://www.yearbookforever.com/
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In 5th Grade, students read a novel called Esperanza Rising.  Students enjoyed learning about a different cul-
ture and being able to try new foods for each chapter.  Students also took their Winter MAPS tests for Reading 
and Math, where teachers were able to see lots of growth from the Fall.  

 One of our students, Joseline Gutierrez, recently       participated 
in a competition called the Battle of the Books.  The Gallaudet's Battle 
of the Books is a competition sponsored by Gallaudet University. This 
competition is in a very similar format to a Quiz Bowl competition.  The 
purpose of the Battle of the Books is to promote literacy amongst Deaf 
and Hard of Hearing Middle School students; promote a spirit of aca-
demic competition and good sportsmanship; and to    encourage critical 
thinking skills amongst Middle School    students. She had to read multi-
ple books and then take part in the virtual competition over Zoom where 
they are asked   questions about the books they have read.  She worked 
on a team with different students across Nebraska, and her team made it 
through their competition to Nationals.  We are very proud of Joseline 
and wish her the best of luck on her Battle of the Books competition at 
Nationals.   

 

Positively Popcorn 
2nd Grade 

Mrs. Osten 
 

Did you know that Nebraksa is one of the leading 
states in producing popcorn? Nebraska grows nearly 
250 million pounds of popcorn per year! Alisha 
Meusch from the Platte County Extension Office 
came to help the students describe the physical  
properties of matter and how it changes through… 
POPCORN! She read a book to the students, let 
them watch it pop (and of course eat it!), watched a 
video of popcorn popping in slow motion, and       
finally they drew the life cycle of popcorn. The    
students learned how the three stages of matter:    
solids, liquids, and gases are all present when we pop 
popcorn!  

mailto:28joselinegutierrez@lakeview.esu7.org
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Revamped HAL Program Brings Excitement 
By Mrs. Hruska and Mrs. Coble 

 

Do you have a 3rd-6th grade student asking about HAL? Your first question is       
probably, “What is HAL?” While the HAL (High Ability Learner) program is not new to 
Shell Creek or Platte Center, the scope of learning is. Students who have been    
identified for HAL meet during the school day and participate in challenging activities 
that go beyond classroom curriculum such as coding and STEAM (Science,         
Technology, Engineering, Art, and Math) projects. After recent MAPs testing, over ten 
additional students at both elementary schools have qualified to participate. It has 
been an exciting time for both  students and teachers alike. 
 

When children are starting to learn to read there are 5 components that they will 
learn to help them become successful readers. The 5 components to reading are 
phonics, phonemic awareness, vocabulary, fluency, and reading comprehension. As a 
teacher we focus on these 5 areas. We look at students’ strengths and weaknesses in 
reading. All five areas are different but build on each other to help students’ become 
sufficient readers.  

First, phonics is connecting sounds and letters to make words. To help students’ 
and myself remember what phonics is, is to remember you have to have the lights on 
to do this. You have to be able to see the letters on a page and connect it with a sound 
to create a word. Then, phonemic awareness, this is only the sounds of letters. You 
can have the lights off, you only need to hear those sounds. Next, vocabulary, this is 
very important as a reader. Being able to identify the meaning of the words will help a 
reader understand what the story is about. Then, fluency is the pace the reader is 
reading a story. If they can connect sounds to letters and read the whole words they 
will be able to read more fluent and be able to read the words correctly. Last, reading 
comprehension is remembering what they read. This is hard for students’ because they 
focus on reading the words correctly and fluentlt that they do not always remember 
what they read. When reading with your child remember to ask questions and have 
them explain what they are reading.  

Here is a link that you can check out for ideas to do with your child at home!  
https://www.3plearning.com/blog/reading-proficiency-with-5-essential-components-of-
literacy/#:~:text=Reading%20skills%20are%20built%20on,vocabulary%2C%
20fluency%2C%20and%20comprehension.  

https://www.3plearning.com/blog/reading-proficiency-with-5-essential-components-of-literacy/#:~:text=Reading%20skills%20are%20built%20on,vocabulary%2C%20fluency%2C%20and%20comprehension
https://www.3plearning.com/blog/reading-proficiency-with-5-essential-components-of-literacy/#:~:text=Reading%20skills%20are%20built%20on,vocabulary%2C%20fluency%2C%20and%20comprehension
https://www.3plearning.com/blog/reading-proficiency-with-5-essential-components-of-literacy/#:~:text=Reading%20skills%20are%20built%20on,vocabulary%2C%20fluency%2C%20and%20comprehension
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st

 Semester B.U.G. (Bringing Up Grades) Award Winners! 

Kindergarten: Joaquin Espiritu, Ray DeLancey,    
Emmitt Podliska, Kenzie Stuhlmiller, Audrey Coble  

Grade 1: Faitau Perkins, Emerson Lopez, Nicole Asencio  

Grade 2: Aedynn Rogers, Kaydence Blum  Grade 3:David Asencio, Gigi Cruz, Caleb Abegglen, Ojana Mendez  

Grade 4:  Elizabeth Torres, Carter Mejstrik,       

                   Wyatt Harris, Josselyn Hernandez  
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Grade 5:  Kamryn Sprunk, Naira Navarro,  Kaliegh 
Garretson, Tyler Svatora,  Daniel Jimenez         

Grade 6:  Mckenzie Greisen, Javier Campos, 
Angie Alvarez, Jodi Abegglen  

The Viking Way Award goes to  

Diego Jimenez!  Diego is a 3rd grade student at Platte 
Center Elementary.  He works hard to achieve excellent 
grades and helps other students who are struggling.  Di-
ego is a friend to all! He always has a smile on his face 
and a helping hand! Diego received a Locker magnet to 
display and a certificate. Congratulations, Diego!  

100 Days of School!!  

Kindergarten and 1st Grade celebrating 
100 days in School!!!  
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PLATTE CENTER STUDENTS PARTICIPATE IN KIDS HEART CHAL-
LENGE!!!!! 

  
  

On February 1st and 3rd, 2021 Platte Center Elementary students, grades K-
6th  participated in the annual Kids Heart Challenge, also known as Jump Rope for 
Heart. This program is sponsored by the American Heart Association in schools 
throughout the nation. Each year the American Heart Association asks each school 
nationwide to participate in this program to help fight heart disease and stroke. The 
students at Platte Center Elementary have shown a great interest in this program 
and worked hard to raise funds to help in the fight against heart disease and stroke. 
This year Platte Center Elementary had 135 students participate, with 50 of those 
students turning in money donations for the American Heart Association. This year 
Platte Center Elementary raised $2650.35 to help fund research and programs in 
and around our community fighting heart disease and stroke. This year as the Kids 
Heart Challenge coordinator I challenged the students to work as hard as they 
could to earn funds. 
  
I would also like to recognize this year’s top money raisers at Platte Center Ele-
mentary. Normally it is a pretty close race when it comes to determining the top 
money raiser, but not this year. Carter Wemhoff, a 1st grader turned in the most 
money with $552.00! Carter will receive a recognition certificate from the Ameri-
can Heart Association for his hard work and efforts to promote healthy lifestyles. 
Congratulations Carter!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!! 
  
As this year’s Kids Heart Challenge coordinator, I would like to thank all of the 
students for their hard work and efforts. It’s a total school effort and these students 
showed a lot of excitement and enthusiasm about participating in this year’s Jump 
Rope for Heart. I would also like to thank all the teachers and parents for all your 
help in getting the money back to me so quickly. By doing this I was able to get the 
money sent off to the American Heart Association as soon as possible and the stu-
dents prizes can be sent to reward their efforts. The prizes came in and have been 
given to the students who earned them. I look forward to next year’s Kids Heart 
Challenge and teaching the students to be physically fit and healthy for a lifetime.  
  
Sincerely, 
  
  
Chris Thoms 
Health and Physical Education Teacher 
Platte Center Elementary 
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Spring is just around the corner, and we are so thankful the frigid     
temperatures of February will soon be just a memory. We are thankful 
for faithful staff and families who continue to support and encourage 
students to excel in their studies. We are mid-way through our 
3rd quarter and proud of all students who earned a spot on the high 
honor roll and honor roll and to those who have improved their grades. 

Our annual All-School Musical will be presented on Sunday, March 14th, 
and students are enjoying practices and learning their parts. Missions…
Obedience…Unconditional Love…The Truth of Scripture…The        
Sovereignty of God…These are just some of the many lessons        
contained in the story of Jonah, all of which are just as applicable today 
as they were in Jonah’s time. “Go, Go, Jonah!” captures these lessons 
in many ways, and is sure to be enjoyed by all who can attend with us 
on the 14th at 10:00 am in the school gym. 

We are wrapping up a great basketball season, teaming up with        
students from Christ Lutheran School. We have played many            
surrounding schools and enjoyed the competition and skill-building. 
Thanks to our coaches and parents for their support this season. 

Kindergarten Round-Up will be held on Thursday, March 25th, from 9:00
-11:00 am. Children will spend the morning learning and getting to know 
their friends who may be attending Kindergarten with them this fall. All 
families who may be interested are invited to send their pre-
Kindergarten child. Please call the school at 402-285-0335 (mornings) 
for more information. 

Early Childhood Meet and Greet Night is an opportunity for families to 
learn more about our Preschool and School programs and activities. 
This will be held on Monday, March 22nd, beginning at 6:30 pm. All    
families who would like to learn a little more about St. John’s Lutheran 
School are encouraged to join us! 
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http://www.ascr.usda.gov/complaint_filing_cust.html
mailto:program.intake@usda.gov
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Booster Club has lots of new Lakeview items! Call Crystal Klug at 

402-910-1289 to set up a time to shop for your Lakeview gear. 
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